

Dear Parents,


Welcome to the learning community of 3rd grade. I look forward to an amazing year of discovery and achievement. Learning is a journey of discovery, problem-solving, cooperation, challenges, and successes. Our classroom is structured to support this journey and ensure it is memorable and successful for all of us involved. This means learning is interactive, engaging, and meaningful. 
 
All classes at SRTMS are driven by the Common Core Standards. To ensure student success with these standards, 3rd grade utilizes The Daily Five. This program is structured to help students develop the daily habits of reading, writing, and working with peers that will lead to a lifetime of independent literacy. Our classroom provides a safe and secure environment where students are encouraged to do their best and not be afraid to take some risks. All students have the opportunity to be successful in their learning. Third grade is the year where students are working toward independence as learners. 
The third grade team’s goal is to provide a safe, supportive, and engaging environment in which your child will exceed and thrive. The Common Core Standards embrace critical thinking, integrated learning, and showing not just what students know, but HOW they know. While adhering to these standards, we will embark on subject derived knowledge through self-discovery, cooperative learning, problem solving, small group settings, and supportive classroom cooperation. The Common Core Standards will help ensure that all students are college and career ready by the time they graduate from high school. 
Your role as a parent/caregiver is essential to maintaining a well-rounded, productive environment. Your support is invaluable to your child and me. Parent/caregiver involvement will be encouraged and appreciated.  There will be many opportunities for you to share in our learning. 
I believe in open communication. If you have any questions, concerns, or comments please do not hesitate to contact me. Please email me at

Lora Marsh

lmarsh@pleasantvalleysd.org

Please review the following pages for information on homework, attendance, classroom management, and classroom responsibilities and procedures. This is a brief overview. I will discuss these topics in detail at Back to School Night. 

I look forward to making this a positive and successful year for you and your child.








Sincerely,









Lora Marsh 
Homework:

Your child is expected to complete assigned homework. The homework folder will go home each day and will need to be returned every morning. Your child will have an agenda book, in which they will record their homework assignments and any other noteworthy information. 

Expect nightly math homework that reflects the day’s lesson. There will also be long term projects or additional assignments throughout the year, so please get in the habit of checking the agenda. Reading University, our reading incentive program, will start sometime in September. Information will go home with specific directions. Students will have the opportunity to earn bachelors, masters, and doctorate degrees depending on how much they read each week. 

Students are expected to be able to complete most of the homework on their own. Students who fail to complete their homework or do not write their name on the assignment will not receive credit, thereby impacting the homework effort grade on the trimester report card. There will be no make-ups unless there is a reasonable explanation or illness. Students, who continue to have difficulty taking responsibility for homework, will be required to have their agenda books signed by the parent/caregiver nightly. 
Attendance:

Please try to take vacations and other family related activities during holiday breaks (although we know this is sometimes hard to plan for). Your child is a very important part of the learning community. 

Please make sure your student is prepared and at school on time. 

Classroom Management: Whole Brain Teaching, Rules, and Scholar Dollars
Whole brain teaching is a set of strategies that combines the best attributes of Direct Instruction, Daily Five, and Cooperative Learning to create an engaging classroom environment for students and an enjoyable workday for teachers. WBT combines both classroom management as well as sound teaching pedagogy in one system. 

In the meantime, please refer to our five classroom rules.

1. Follow directions quickly

2. Raise your hand for permission to speak. 
3. Raise your hand for permission to leave your seat
4. Make smart choices

5. Keep your dear teacher happy(
Classroom Responsibilities:

1. Listen to your teacher and fellow classmates/peers.

2. Follow class procedures

3. Respect classroom rules, classmates, and your classroom

4. Talk at the right time using the right voice level

5. Be prepared and put 100% effort into your work. 
Differentiated Learning:
The Third Grade Team has successfully implemented differentiated instruction (DI) in all areas of the curriculum. Differentiated instruction is when the content, process, and product are adapted in response to students' readiness, interest, and learning profile. Students are placed at the center of teaching and learning and student needs drive instructional planning. DI is a way to enhance learning for all students by engaging them in activities that respond to particular learning needs, strengths, and preferences. DI draws on student interests, leading to greater student engagement, higher levels of motivation, higher productivity and increased achievement, as well as a positive sense of self accomplishment. 

We look forward to an exciting adventure with you and your child. 

Thank you for your support.

Mrs. Lora Marsh
